
 

Senate Finance and Public Administration Legislation Committee 
—Additional Estimates Hearing—February 2017 

Answers to Questions on Notice 

Parliamentary departments, Department of Parliamentary Services 

Topic: Retail Strategy report 

Question: 59 

Written Senator Wong 

Date set by the committee for the return of answer: 13 April 2017 

 

Are there any plans for the space currently occupied by the post office, such as expansion of the Queens 
Terrace Café, or use other than by Australia Post? 

 

Answer 

No. A new Memorandum of Understanding is being negotiated with Australia Post for the continued 
delivery of the same services from the existing shop front.  

 

 

 
   


